
 
305 NE 102nd Ave Suite 100 
Portland OR 97220 
 
February 13,  2023  

 To:  House Co mmittee on Hous ing and Ho melessness  

Fro m:  UCP Connections  & UCP Mentors  Re:  Support for HB 2001 

 

Dear Chair Dexter and members  of  the Hous e Co mmittee on Hous ing and Ho melessness, 

My  na me is  Glenna Hayes  and I  am the Advocacy and Outreach Coordinator f or UCP 
Connections  and UCP Mentors.  We are an organiz ation that supports  people 18 years  and older with 
intellectual and develop mental dis abilities  in Clackamas  County and Multno mah County with case 
manage ment s ervices  to help choose,  arrange,  and monitor the s upports  they need to live on their own 
or in their f amily ho mes  within the community.  I  am writing on behalf  of  UCP Connections  & UCP 
Mentors  in support of  HB2001.   

This  piece of  legis lation would have a large pos itive i mpact on our community.  Many individuals  
with dis abilities  are on a f ixed very low inco me which leaves  the maj ority of  our cus to mers  s imply 
unable to aff ord hous ing in Oregon.  There are many who are even having to move into res idential 
services,  like group and f oster ho mes,  because there is not enough aff ordable,  accessible,  livable 
hous ing and resources  to help with rent and other hous ing barriers.  Our community is  diverse and has  
many intersectional identities  that f ace hous ing insecurities  and discriminations.  When one of  our 
custo mers  calls  due to an eviction or rent increase this sends  the individuals  we support into a cris is  
which uses  more f unding and of ten we have no options  on how to get the m out and into an aff ordable 
place.  Many waitlis t are months  to years  long,  many of  the eviction laws  currently in place do not give us  
the ti me to s upport with moving the m,  and of ten we have no hous ing to trans ition the m into.  We need 
ti me to help our community with the eviction process and connecting the m to progra ms  and/ or 
resources  in an accessible way.  We need more aff ordable units  and hous ing options  f or our co mmunity -  
we need f amily options,  not j ust s ingle occupant apartments.  This  type of  legis lation would help our 
community greatly by making things  more accessible and working toward building the resources  and 
renter laws  we need to prevent Hous elessness.  When people are given s table hous ing and hous ing 
resources  we prevent a large budget in e mergency/cris is  services,  we give people the choice to s tay 
independent,  we give the people the ability to build community.   

 

Sincerely,   

Glenna Hayes 

Advocacy and Outreach Coordinator of  UCP Connections  & UCP Mentors 


